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To:
Mary C. Yaeger, Office of Special Projects


From:
Donna S. Early, Executive Director


RE:
2014 HB 150/BR 202
AA Statement 1 and 2 of 4

Date:
January 15, 2014
I have examined 2014 HB 150 and have formed the opinion that it will not increase or decrease the benefits or increase or decrease participation in the benefits or change the actuarial accrued liability of the Judicial Retirement Plan or the Legislators Retirement Plan.  Consequently, I have not requested an actuarial analysis by the System’s independent actuary.

Please let me know if you have any questions regarding this communication.

January 21, 2014

Mary C. Yaeger

Office of Special Projects

Legislative Research Commission

Capitol Annex, Room 39

Frankfort, KY 40601

RE: HB 150/BR 202

AA Statement 3 of 4

Dear Mary:

House Bill 150 amends KRS 18A.225 and KRS 18A.2254 to require the Personnel Cabinet to offer as one of its health plan options a plan option with benefits equivalent to the benefits offered by the Medicaid program.  

 KRS staff members have examined HB 150 and have determined that the bill will not increase or decrease benefits or the participation in benefits in any of the retirement systems administered by KRS.  Furthermore, HB 150 will not change the actuarial accrued liability of any of the retirement systems administered by KRS.  Consequently, we have not requested any further actuarial analysis of HB 150 by the System’s independent actuary.

Please let me know if you have any questions regarding our analysis of HB 150.

Sincerely,

[image: image1.jpg]Loty G Tt




William A. Thielen

Executive Director

Kentucky Retirement Systems
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February 10, 2014
Mary Yaeger
Office of Special Projects

Legislative Research Commission

Capitol Annex, Room 39

Frankfort, KY 40601

RE: HB 150/BR 202

AA Statement 4 of 4

Dear Mary:

HB 150, an Act relating to state employee insurance, amends KRS 18A.225 and KRS 18A.2254 to require the Personnel Cabinet to offer as one of its health plan options a plan option with benefits equivalent to the benefits offered by the Medicaid program. Retired members of Kentucky Teachers’ Retirement System (KTRS) who are under age sixty-five (65) participate in the Kentucky Employees Health Plan.  

KTRS has examined HB 150 and determined that the bill: (1) will not increase or decrease benefits; (2) will increase administrative costs.  

Although HB 150 may have the potential to increase, to some degree, the cost of the KEHP, the KTRS Board of Trustees establishes the amount that the retirement system will pay toward retiree health care costs.  As such, HB 150 would not increase the actuarial liability of the retirement system.  Accordingly, KTRS has not requested any further actuarial analysis of this bill by the Retirement System’s independent actuary.  

Please let me know if you have any questions or concerns about this matter.

Sincerely,

Robert B. Barnes

Deputy Executive Secretary of Operations and

General Counsel
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